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On Sunday the 24th July, the Bromley Community met up in High Elms Country Park for their yearly 
outdoor service. The weather was perfect Bright and sunny, but with a cool breeze. A perfect day to get a 
tan. 
 
We started our service by singing some Holy Songs with the company of our brother Grahame Bennett on 
guitar. Then our Pastor and National Leader Matthew Huish gave a short report about his visit to Korea. 
 
He told us that he was initially disappointed that the UK was not appointed to be one of the strategic 
Nations but that he then was comforted by True Mothers words where she spent a whole 7 minutes in her 
speech speaking directly about the UK. She emphasised that we need to have a sense of urgency 
regarding the 2020 vision. We need to make an offering by TFs 100th birthday. She encouraged us to use 
UPF and ICUS as tools to let the Christians and the Academics of this Nation contribute and get involved 
in making this world a better place. 
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The service ended with a song and then we enjoyed 
our packed lunches under the tree in the shade. Not 
before long, a game of Kubb (A Scandinavian 
Viking Game) and a Volleyball net was set up and 
a full on game started. 
 
Bromley Comm unity did not all of a sudden just 
have an awesome Volleyball set. 
 
No, a lot of fundraising was done until the net 
became a reality. Many members in Bromley 
contributed financially to making it happen. Ever 
since the net was bought, as a result of Daniel 
Johnson’s initiative, the Youth in Bromley 

Community have been playing Volleyball come rain or shine basically every week after service and 
sometimes also several times a week. 
 
The Volleyball set is now a permanent Bromley Community Property and is continuously in use every 
Sunday should you ever want to come and join in after service. 
 
Although most Sundays we will be in Livingstone House, not in High Elms Country Park. 
 
 
 
 
 


